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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 25th July 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton, C Hill, P Thompson and 

                A Warnes
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, J Madden and Mrs A Tupper
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)
	

	16-17/0131
16-17/0132

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Madden who was absent due to work commitments. 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
There were no declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0133
	TREES

	
	

	
	16/01700/TPOS
	10 Bracken Close
North Baddesley
	1 x Oak – Lop overhanging branches over 12 Bracken Close
No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval

	

	
	16/01705./TPOS
	50A  Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley
	G1 Oaks – Crown lift to 8m previously done, remove 1 rubbing branch and cut back 1 lateral branch at top to union fork.  G2 Oaks – Crown lift lower branches to 8m as previously done.  No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval
	

	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0134
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/00772/FULLS
	20 Rosslyn Close
North Baddesley
	Demolish dwelling and erection of two detached three bedroom bungalows with associated parking and landscaping  Objection – lack of parking
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	16-17/0135
	SCOUT HUT LEASE
The Scout Hut lease was looked at in detail and revised in accordance with the suggestions of the Scout Group secretary.  It was agreed that the Clerk would confirm the Scout Association Trust Corporation’s address and inquire whether they have a copy of the Declaration of Trust.  The lease would run for 25 years and the Parish Council acknowledged the Scouts’ confirmation that they would decorate inside and out in 2016-17.

Consent would be given to more than two social events per calendar month but no event would be allowed to continue after 11.30pm without the prior approval of the landlord.  It was agreed that the hut should be used for activities which benefitted the community as a whole and not just for the Scouts but agreed that landlord consent should still be applied.  It was suggested that the Scout Group Secretary could prepare a calendar of events for the Parish Council to keep them informed of how the hut was being used.  A new diagram of the Scout Hut building including the canoe store would be requested.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with the Scout Group Secretary and the relevant Solicitors as necessary in the preparation of the new lease
AIR QUALITY MONITORING

The Parish Council agreed that they would carry out an air quality monitoring exercise for 6 months at a total cost of £853.20 for supplying tubes and analysis of the contents.  The exercise would be carried out from the beginning of October to the end of March.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would liaise with ESG to organise the air quality monitoring exercise.
SCHOOL SIGNS

Copies of emails being exchanged between a resident of North Baddesley and TVBC concerning school signs had been received and were discussed at length.  It was agreed that all the existing school signs and any future signs regarding “20 is Plenty” were the responsibility of HCC Highways.

CORRESPONDENCE
WARREN FARM SOLAR PARK

The developers would not increase their offer of £22,500 as a lump sum payment for the community benefit fund.  It was agreed to accept this payment instead of the annual payments of £1500 as previously agreed.

RESOLVED:  that the  Clerk would liaise with the developers

	

	16-17/0136

16-17/0137

16-17/0138
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	16-17/0139
16-17/0140

16-17/0141

16-17/0142


	BARRIER GATE AT ENTRANCE TO SANDY LANE
Following a complaint from the secretary of the Football Club concerning the difficulty of large vehicles (especially the emergency services) in accessing Sandy Lane through the barrier gate, Cllr Knight had fitted a key safe with key inside the pavilion and attached

a temporary sign on the height barrier indicating telephone numbers of those who could be contacted for the combination number to unlock the safe.  In the event that access was required by someone who did not possess a key to the pavilion, one of the contacts could be summoned to bring a key.  It was agreed that a permanent  notice would be erected on the barrier gate.  RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would organise for a permanent sign to manufactured and erected on the gate. 
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

TVBC had requested that any changes to Parish Councillors’ Declarations of Interests be reviewed annually.  Cllrs Hill and Knight declared a change in their occupations and this was noted accordingly.  All the other Councillors confirmed that their Declarations of Interests remained the same.

 RESOLVED;  that the Clerk would notify TVBC of the changes
FINANCIAL REGULATIONS

The model Financial Regulations had been updated by NALC.  The Clerk had photocopied and highlighted the changes and these were distributed to members for their perusal.  If agreed, adoption would take place at the September meeting.
BADDESLEY COMMON FOOTPATH
Cllr Thompson reported that the fence along the Baddesley Common footpath bordering Drapers was in a state.  Cllr Darnton agreed to report to Drapers.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Darnton would liaise with Drapers concerning repairs to the fence.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
HCC Workshop – The Future of Local Government in Hampshire – 14th and 20th September in Ringwood and Chandlers Ford respectively – Cllr Madden to attend.

HALC – Budgeting tips and tricks – the Clerk to attend
Governance and Accountability for Smaller Authorities in England – the Clerk to email to all Councillors of the Finance Committee 
The meeting closed at 9pm
	


